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5 Years Later: Investigation into Disappearance of Joshua Davis Jr. Continues 
 

 

New Braunfels, Texas — February 4th, 2016, will mark the 5th anniversary of the disappearance of Joshua 
Davis Jr., the 18-month old child that went missing from his home in the 26-hundred block of Savannah 
Hill Circle on one of the coldest nights of that winter, with light snow and ice covering the ground.   
 
It was initially suggested that the 2-foot tall, 30-pound toddler had simply wandered outside into the rural 
area surrounding the home.  But investigators have since determined that the boy was not capable of leaving 
the home on his own.  Detectives have also ruled out abduction from the home based on statements made 
to investigators by the family in the hours following his disappearance.  However, NBPD believes that the 
child’s disappearance is suspicious in nature and investigators theorize that Joshua was possibly injured and 
then removed from the house.  Although the hope is always to find Baby Josh alive, unfortunately the 
investigation points toward a different theory indicating that the child is most likely deceased. 
 
NBPD investigators have been able to confirm that there were illegal drugs inside the home at the time 
Joshua went missing.  Furthermore, detectives have confirmed that those that were inside the house spent 
time cleaning up and disposing of those drugs before calling police to report the child missing. 
 
Five years later, New Braunfels Police Detectives continue to investigate; however, they firmly believe that 
the key information needed to solve this case lies with members of the family that were in the home the 
night the child went missing.  Although cooperative with the investigation, those that were in the house that 
night have not been forthcoming with fully truthful information in all aspects of the case.  NBPD urges 
those family members or anyone else to come forward with the truth about that night’s events in the hopes 
of finding the boy’s remains and providing justice for Baby Josh. 
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